
Circuit Letter 14.08.24  Rev Adam Payne 
 

Friends of the Wey Valley Circuit, 

At the leaving service for Anna and Sydney Samuel a few weeks ago, I began my sermon by saying 

that “goodbyes are the hardest part of ministry”. I was, of course, referring to the fact that 

Methodist clergy are itinerant and begin any church knowing they will not be there forever.  

However, this week, I have been reminded of another way in which “goodbyes” are the hardest 

part of ministry: when a much beloved and respected member passes away. On Tuesday of this 

week, our church faced that with the loss of Sylvia Kelley.  

I’m not going to eulogise Sylvia here. Frankly, I don’t have the emotional energy to do so right 

now, and many of you knew her better than I did anyway. However, you might remember her as 

a strong presence in the work and mission of Godalming United Church and the Methodist circuit.  

Ministry is something of a contradiction. We’re supposed to care for our members, but not get 

too close. We’re supposed to love them, yet remember that there are professional boundaries. I 

remember one elder in the United Methodist Church saying that “your parishioners are your 

family, but not your friends.” 

While I understand the reasoning behind such words, there is a part of me that has always 

rebelled at them. Every once in a while, there is a particular member whose wisdom, kindness, 

and support makes them impossible NOT to get close to.  

Sylvia was one of those people for me. She was the first person to meet with me after my call to 

Godalming. She offered advice, and sometimes correction, with a gentle smile and kind spirit. I’m 

not ashamed to say that I loved my friend, Sylvia, and will miss her greatly.  

To Sylvia: “Well done, thy good and faithful servant.” You have earned your rest and we’ll see you 

again.  

Adam Payne 

 

Resources/Good News 

See The Love 

We’ve all witnessed what happens when hate comes before love. That’s why we’re encouraging 

everyone to #SeeTheLove. 

Across the UK we have seen misinformation breed separation. Riots, unrest and destruction. But 

we know there is a better way. This a prayer for communities, minorities and all of us.  

Follow the link to watch the film. Use it as a chance to reflect, pray and see the love around you. 

See The Love (youtube.com) 

 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=B7g2CrW3G2k


 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 


